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Dear staff and parents/carers, 

On Tuesday 23 July 2024, 3 demountable classrooms were removed from Hurstville Public 
School and transported to a storage facility. 

The demountables were considered surplus to the school’s needs and contained undisturbed 
asbestos, which was noted in the school’s asbestos register. 

The work took place before school hours to avoid disruption to student learning. 

As a requirement of transportation, the contractor, ProGroup, placed a precautionary asbestos 
warning sign on the fencing.  

There was no asbestos removal work done on the buildings. The demountable removal was 
done under the safe work conditions for releasing buildings from a school site, which requires 
stickers to be attached notifying that the buildings contain asbestos during transport. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority. 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the removal of demountables at Hurstville 
Public School, please contact the NSW Department of Education during business hours via the 
contact details below.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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